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Application by London Resort Company Holdings Limited for an order granting 
development consent for the London Resort (BC080001) 
 
Replacement of Panel Member and increase to the size of the Panel  
 
 
On 13 April 2021, a panel of four Examining Inspectors were appointed to conduct the 
examination of the above application under s61 and s65 of the Planning Act 2008.  
 
Simon Warder, Panel Member, has submitted his resignation from the panel under s66(3) 
of the Planning Act 2008 on 7 February 2022, as he was appointed to examine a different 
Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project on 10 December 2021.  
 
In addition, on 7 February 2022 the panel was increased to five persons to conduct the 
examination under s68 of the Planning Act 2008. 
 
The Planning Inspectorate has, on behalf of the Secretary of State under delegated powers, 
considered the skill sets required and has appointed Michael Hayes and André Pinto as 
members of the panel in accordance with s68(2) of the Planning Act 2008, with effect from 
7 February 2022.  
 
The Panel therefore consists of: 

- Rynd Smith (Panel Lead) 
- Deborah McCann 
- Richard Jones 
- Michael Hayes 
- André Pinto 

 
This appointment is made in accordance with the Planning Inspectorate’s conflicts of 
Interest policy. 
 
The Planning Inspectorate 
 
This decision was made by officials on behalf of the Secretary of State under 
delegated powers 
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